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Dyddiad / Date: 11 March 2024

Dear Minister 
 
I am writing to formally put on record the concerns of our Subject Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee 1 which met on 4 December 2023 to consider Universal Primary Free School Meals 
and Catering Services.    
 
During discussions, the Committee expressed strong concerns around the financial situation 
for Universal Free School Meal Provision (UPFSM) given the fact that whilst Welsh 
Government has provided Capital investment for new kitchen equipment, facilities and 
upgrades, there are the ongoing Revenue cost implications that the Local Authority and 
Schools will struggle to meet.  
 
These include the cost of subsiding school meals, food inflation rates, costs to meet new 
requirements for food waste as well as significant costs required for additional staff to deliver 
UPFSM, both in schools and in the Catering Service.   
 
I have been asked as Chair of the Subject Overview and Scrutiny Committee 1 to express 
these concerns and highlight the continuing struggles of Local Authorities and Schools to 
respond to new legislation and requirements without suitable funding being provided to support 
it; and to call on Welsh Government to commit to fully funding the revenue and capital costs of 
implementing this national policy commitment.   
 
The Committee requests that due consideration be given to the above and look forward to your 
response. 
 
 

mailto:talktous@bridgend.gov.uk
http://www.bridgend.gov.uk/
mailto:Correspondence.Jeremy.Miles@gov.wales
mailto:Correspondence.Jeremy.Miles@gov.wales


 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Y Cyng / Councillor Alex Williams   
Cadeirydd y Pwyllgor Trosolwg a Chraffu Pwnc 1 (Addysg) / Chair of Subject Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee 1 (Education) 


